
FROM THE DESK OF THE PASTOR 
 

 
     My Dear Parish Family, today we celebrate one of 
the primary and central focal points of our faith life – 
Corpus Christi, or the Solemnity of the Body and 
Blood of Jesus Christ.  It is a most appropriate day to 
also celebrate in thanksgiving (Eucharist means 
Thanksgiving) the four years of service which Father 
Tom Mahoney has offered to St. Gregory the Great 
Parish.  It is also a most appropriate day to welcome 
Father Moses Ikuelogbon, who was just ordained a 
priest on Saturday, June 1, at St. Joseph’s Cathedral, to 
our parish to serve as a Parochial Vicar for a term of 
three years.  Since the life of the Church depends on 
the Eucharist, the Body and Blood of Christ, and since 
we need ordained priests to consecrate the Eucharist, it 
is most appropriate that we celebrate the gift of priestly 
ministry on Corpus Christi Sunday.   
 
     Father Tom Mahoney came to us four years ago 
shortly after his ordination to the priesthood.   Father 
Tom has contributed to St. Greg’s in many ways.  First 
and foremost, he has contributed as a presider of the 
sacraments.  He has presided over Baptisms, Sunday 
and daily Masses, heard Confessions, Anointed our sick 
and dying brothers and sisters, witnessed Marriages and 
celebrated the Rite of Christian Burial for many people.     
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Probably the largest amount of Father Tom’s life at St. 
Greg’s revolved around our school.  He, and his giant 
Mickey Mouse hands, would greet our children on their 
way into school several mornings each week.  He worked 
closely with Mrs. Gajewski as our priestly liaison for the 
school, and assisted Mrs. Gajewski in administrative tasks 
as well as offering regular visits to classrooms.   He was a 
mainstay in our school cafeteria on Fridays as he helped 
serve lunch on Friday Pizza Days.  Father Tom served on 
the School Board and, for a time, he also served on the 
parish’s Family Faith Board.   
 

     The parish as a whole and I in particular, owe a debt 
of thanks to Fr. Tom for leading our parish during my 
sabbatical last year.  Actually Fr. Tom’s original term end-
ed a year ago.  As you may recall, he offered to extend his 
time by one year at St. Greg’s to allow me to finally take 
my sabbatical which was cancelled for the summer and 
fall of 2017.  I will be forever endebted to Fr. Tom for his 
generosity in staying at St. Greg’s and allowing me the 
time of prayer, rest, education and renewal last year.   
Father Tom, you are a true brother priest and a great 
friend.  You added in substantial ways to our family of St. 
Gregory the Great.  You will be sorely missed.   
May God bless you for all you have done and may St. Pe-
ter, St. Bernard and St. Gregory the Great intercede for 
you as you begin your new ministry, and may our Blessed 
Mother Mary always watch over you.  Please know that 
St. Greg’s is always home for you!!(Continued on pg.2) 

CATHOLIC CHARITIES APPEAL 
We’re almost out of time! At the conclusion of Sunday, June 30, our annual Catholic Charities Appeal will come 
to an end. To all who have donated, a heartfelt thanks for your generosity and compassion for Western 
New Yorkers in need. To those who haven’t, there is still time. And the timing couldn’t be more crucial. 
Your gift today to the 2019 Appeal will bring hope to those in need tomorrow. You can make a difference. Help 
your neighbor find hope.  

CATHOLIC CHARITIES PARISH  UPDATE  
 
 

$561,545.60 collected, 81.03%. Our Parish goal is $692,988.74. To donate, mail your contribution to the Parish 
Office or donate online at www.ccwny.org. 
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The Parish Business Office is looking for volunteers to 
help in the office. Please contact Marisa Piazza at 688-
5678 Ext. 303 to learn more.  

(Pastor’s Article Cont.) 

     This weekend we are also very blessed to welcome 
Father Moses Ikuelogbon to St. Gregory the Great.  
Father Moses moved into the rectory this past week 
and we are eager to get to know him and to share the 
excitement and grace that a newly ordained priest 
brings with him to his first assignment.  I am sure we 
will all learn a lot from Father Moses.  I believe he has 
a wealth of knowledge, based on our conversations 
and the number of boxes of books that he moved 
with him to St. Greg’s.  We also look forward to 
learning about his home and our Catholic Faith as 
lived in Nigeria.  Welcome, Father Moses, to St. 
Greg’s! 
 
     Congratulations to all of our graduates from St. 
Gregory the Great School who will celebrate com-
mencement this Tuesday.   We also congratulate all of 
our graduates from all of our public, private and 
Catholic schools.  Finally, congratulations to all the 
home-schooled children who once again celebrated 
their graduation Mass and commencement at St. 
Greg’s this past Thursday.  May God bless all of our 
graduates and watch over you as you begin your next 
chapter of education or work this fall.   
 
 Finally, this Sunday is “Corpus Christi,”  also 
known as the “Body and Blood of Christ.”  This is a 
real celebration of the sacrifice of Christ.  Often we 
can become self-absorbed or self-centered.  The idea 
of sacrifice for someone else, especially those we do 
not personally know, is less appealing in our modern 
culture when compared to past generations.  
 
 I recall a story I once read.  It was about a col-
lege student who had a sign hung in his dorm room 
which stated:  “Remember, I am third.”  As the story 
goes, the young man came from a family that was 
poorer.   His parents truly sacrificed to send him to 
college.  It was his Mom and Dad who gave him the 
framed sign. His parents instilled in their son that 
God is always first; others are always second, and he, 
himself, must always be third.  This is a great way to 
live Christian discipleship.  Our Scripture readings 
this weekend remind us of the importance of sacri-
fice.  The priest Melchizedek offers the gifts of bread 
and wine to God.  We know Abraham completely 
trusted God and gave one-tenth of his battle rewards 
to God.   
Later in Scripture we see that Abraham is willing to 
sacrifice his precious son, Isaac, to the Father when 
God tests him and asks him to do so.   
 

A MESSAGE FROM FR. SIBBY…. 
Dear St. Gregory Family,  
My mother is in long term care at McAuley Seton. I am 
asking if you can help to cheer her up by sending a card 
and keeping her in your prayers.   
Her information is :  Mrs. Connie Pierro 
    1503 Military Road 
    Buffalo, NY 14217 
 

Thank you and God Bless, Fr. Sibby 

2020 MASS BOOK IS NOW  
AVAILABLE!!! 

All requests are on a first-come, first-served basis. 

Mass stipend is $15.00. When you  request a Mass by 
mail, please PRINT phone number and Mass request 
name legibly. Please include your contact information 
in case the Parish Office needs to reach you.   

This Sunday’s Gospel reminds us that we need to give just 
a little (a few loaves and a couple fish) to God and God 
will transform that “little” into something “huge.”   
 
 We are called this week to once again reflect on 
our Stewardship.  How do you give of your time, talent 
and treasure to God?  How much time do you give to 
God daily (or weekly) to prayer and allow your prayer to 
transform your life?  How much of your talent do you 
give to the work of the parish or larger church?  Can you 
imagine, if every person chose one ministry to support – 
we would be a real powerhouse of energy and success in 
promoting the Gospel.  Finally, do you give your treasure 
to God?  In giving to our parish or other charities, do you 
give simply from your surplus or do you try to donate out 
of your own need?  Are you willing to give from your re-
sources even if it means genuine sacrifice on your part?  
 
May God bless you! 
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MISSION RETREAT 

 
What does Mission 
mean to me? 
 
"In 2007 I was ready to go 
on a road trip for work. 
God had other plans for 
me and a different kind of 
road trip. I signed up for 
Mission and never looked 
back. Mission was a week 
of inspiration and search-

ing. This was smack dab in the middle of my journey 
of conversion—the path that God had/has set for me. 
Mission did this for me. I love this week with all my 
being and look forward to the continued journey and 
the inspiration that I witness in others making this 
commitment. I know that if you sign up for Mission 
and complete the week God will bless you in ways the 
world cannot. I look forward to seeing you all there. 
Peace to you on your journey." Jeff, Mission XXII.   
 

The 2019 Summer Mission Retreat will take place 
July 14-20. Please consider joining us to deepen your 
relationship with Jesus and keep the joy of Easter in 
your hearts. Contact Jo Pierino in the Parish Office at 
688-5678 to register. 

RCIA:CALLED TO CONTINUING 
CONVERSION 
 
We honor the baptism  of non-Catholic Christians by 
calling them to continuing conversion in their path to 
the Catholic Church.  But isn't this true for all of 
us?  We pray every day that with the help of the Spirit 
we will recognize the call of the Lord and accept His 
invitation. 
 
If you know someone who needs an invitation, invite 
them!  And if they want to know more, call the Parish 
Office or Jerry Peer  at 861-5497. 

21ST ANNUAL GREAT  
DINNER AUCTION  
“AN EVENING OF 

STARS”  
SAVE THE DATE:  

Saturday, November 2, at 
5:30 pm  

Salvatore’s Italian Gardens 
 

Gift-Gathering Party Time 

Everyone loves an excuse to party.  Host a gift-
gathering party to support St. Greg’s annual dinner 
auction and have fun while supporting the parish’s 
largest fund raising effort.  Contrary to popular belief, 
a gift-gathering party does not have to be a lavish 
large catered affair to be a success.  The best parties 
are simple and easy.   
 
How about coffee and donuts with friends, a kids 
pool party, wine and cheese with the neighbors.  The 
possibilities are endless. 
 
For more information on how to host or plan your 
own party,  please contact Auction Coordinator Cindy 
Reitebach at dinnerauction@gmail.com or 688-5678 
x337. 

ATTENTION  
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 

 

For those of  you without email, the new 
schedule for July, August and September is 
available in the Sacristy. Kindly stop back and 
pick one up. Thank You! 

 

SUNDAY SCRIPTURE READINGS 
 

Today: The Most Holy Body and Blood of  
 Christ 
 First Reading- Genesis 14:18-20 
 Second Reading– 1 Corinthians 11:23-26 
 Gospel– Luke 9:11b-17 
 

Next Sunday: Thirteenth Sunday/Ordinary Time 
  First Reading– 1 Kings 19:16b, 19-21 
  Second Reading– Galatians 5:1,13-18 
  Gospel– Luke 9: 51-62 
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FAMILY FAITH FORMATION 
 
 

Have you registered for FFF 2019-2020 yet?! 
For  information about Disciple Camp or 

our Weekly Programs (PreK and Grades K-10) go to   
www.stgregs.org/family-faith-formation/  

then select Program Options.           
Registration for the following programs began on 
Saturday, June 1, 2019. Register Online or In Per-
son: 
 Weekly FFF Program (Gr K– Gr 10) 
Weekly Classes from September 2019 - April 2020 
 Little Cherubs (Preschool, Ages 3 and 4) 
Weekly classes, Saturdays 9:00-10:30 am from  
September 2019 - April 2020 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Help Needed: We need Catechists for Disciple 
Camp which is held July 15 -19 from 9:00 am - 4:00 
pm in the School, Gym and Cafeteria. Catechists can 
take morning shifts (8:45 am - 12 noon) and/or after-
noon sessions (12:45 pm- 4:00 pm). All lesson plans, 
materials and support are provided. Call the FFF Of-
fice at 688.5760 to sign up! Sign up to teach for the HS Summer Program! 

For more information on how to become a Catechist,  
please call the FFF Office at 688-5760. 

Become a Catechist  
and Make a Difference! 

 
 
 

Catechists Needed: We’re looking for Catechists to 

teach religion classes for our High School Summer 

Program which will be held June 26, 27, 28, July 1 and 

2. Catechists can take morning shifts (8:45 am - 12 

noon) and/or afternoon sessions (12:45 pm - 4:00pm).  

All lesson plans, materials and support are provided. 
 

 

YOUTH AND YOUNG ADULT MINISTRY 

UPCOMING YM EVENTS: 
AMPED – June 25 at 5:00 pm 
 
BRAVE II – Young Adult Re-
treat – Save the date – Novem-
ber 8-10 
 
ST. LUKE’S SERVICE – An-
yone interested in volunteering 
at St. Luke’, please contact Ad-
am Jarosz at 688-3578, ext. 316 

Young Adults 
from St. Greg’s 
attended retreat 
last weekend. 
“Flourish” . The 
group went to 
Camp Pioneer in 
Angola NY.  The 
retreat was a huge 
success! 

MUSIC MINISTRY 
Choir Rehearsals 

 

 

Chant Choir Rehearsal 
July 11, 7:00 pm, in GR 2 

July 23 and 25, 7:00 pm, GR 2 
The Chant Mass will be Sunday, July 28, at 12:30 pm 

 

For more information about the various ensembles, 
contact Daniel Victoor at 688-5678, ext. 308. Refer to 

the website for more information.  


